Route 1, Box 210
Kimberly, ID 83341

March 9, 1980

Jeffrey M. Mitchem
13709 Inoma Street, #2073
Tampa, Florida 33612

Deapr Jofff:

Thank you so much fer the publications on Florida archaeology.

It wes so nice of you to remember me, and it brings back pleasent
mnemories of the party in Boise for the 1978 Idsho Archaeological
Society meeting.

I am very much interested in Florida archacclogy and, particularly,
the early-man materiels. It is unfortunate that the site in
Melbourne was ebandoned so many years age. This is most interesting
to have the earliest dates of Floride mar in the neighborhooldd of
ton thousand years.

Should you sver be in Gainesville at the University of Floride,

be sure to lsok up Dr. Barbare Purdy in the snthropology depsrtment.
She is doing some great work in the heat treatment of Florids
materials snd i & very special friend.

Thenk you again for your thoughtfulness, and I will leck forward
to seeing youv in the future for another rice visit.

S8incerely yours,

Don Crabtree, D. Sc.
Ressarch Aszeciate in
Prehistoric Technology



